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All CGHS empanelled hospitals, notified as
COVID-Hospitals by State Governments, to

provide treatment facilities to CGHS beneficiaries
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The Ministry of Health and Family Welfare has issued an order to all Health Care
Organizations (HCOs) empanelled under CGHS, after reviewing the representations
from CGHS beneficiaries regarding the difficulties in availing of treatment facilities at
private hospitals / Diagnostic Centres empanelled under CGHS.

As per the Ministry order, all CGHS empanelled hospitals, which are notified as
COVID-Hospitals by State Governments shall provide treatment facilities to CGHS
beneficiaries as per the CGHS norms, for all COVID related treatments. Similarly, it
is directed that all the CGHS empanelled hospitals, which are not notified as COVID
Hospitals shall not deny treatment facilities / admission to CGHS beneficiaries and
shall charge as per CGHS norms, for all other treatments. Action shall be taken in
case of violation of the guidelines.

For all authentic & updated information on COVID-19 related technical issues,
guidelines & advisories please regularly visit: https://www.mohfw.gov.in/ and
@MoHFW_INDIA .

Technical queries related to COVID-19 may be sent to
technicalquery.covid19@gov.in and other queries on ncov2019@gov.in and
@CovidIndiaSeva .

In case of any queries on COVID-19, please call at the Ministry of Health & Family
Welfare helpline no.: +91-11-23978046 or 1075 (Toll-free). List of helpline numbers
of States/UTs on COVID-19 is also available at
https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/coronvavirushelplinenumber.pdf .
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